CITY OF URBANA, ILLINOIS
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

ENGINEERING DIVISION
triy OFr
URBANA
MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor Diane Wolfe Marlin and Member of the City Council
FROM: Tim Cowan, Public Works Director

Justin Swinford, Interim City Engineer
DATE: December 7, 2020
RE: STATE MOTOR FUEL TAX RESOLUTION FOR RACE STREET

RESURFACING PROJECT
Introduction

The Public Works Department, via the 2018 Supplemental Engineering Services selection, selected Fehr
Graham Infrastructure and Environmental to provide phase II engineering services for the final design of
the Race Street Resurfacing Project. This project will include bituminous pavement resurfacing and
sidewalk ramp reconstruction on Race Street between Washington Street and California Avenue.

The attached resolution appropriates State Motor Fuel Tax for the phase II engineering design costs for the
Race Street Resurfacing Project.

Financial Impact

The proposed engineeting services will be funded with State Motor Fuel Tax (SMFT) per the FY2021
Capital Improvement Plan. A budget transfer will increase the planning phase of the project account from
$25,000 to $30,000. The estimate for construction costs is currently $350,000; significantly less than the
$500,000 budgeted in the FY22 CIP.

Recommendation

Staff recommends that the attached Resolution for Improvement Under the Illinois Highway Code be
approved for the amount of $30,000.00 for the Race Street Resurfacing Project.

Attachment:  Resolution 2020-11-018R — Resolution for Improvement Under the Illinois Highway Code
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